Women Setting the IG agenda

This input serves to bring attention to our observations on the contributions of women in this Forum, and to call on the Internet Governance Forum to build on this positive experience and broaden the added value in the various activities of the IGF.

At this Forum, gender advocates organised a panel that brought together voices of ISPs, feminist media activists and international agencies to debate the issue of pornography on the internet and consider the tensions between content regulation, freedom of expression and women’s and children’s human rights advocacy.

This workshop and rich debate illustrated that women’s and feminist perspectives can bring innovative solutions that draw on the many years of experience in the gender and development field and add value to the conference themes.

Within the context of the IGF, women have to be included in the debate in greater numbers. Our experience in the last few days illustrated the limited evidence of gender parity in the main sessions and workshops we attended. For example in the plenary on access, the panel consisted of 15 men and 1 woman. This example reflects a general pattern at this inaugural meeting. The diversity of participation in future IGF events will be seriously compromised if this imbalance continues.

Early in the conference a question was raised around the gender dimension of internet governance. Unfortunately, the question was sidelined and the opportunity to explore this issue was missed.

We interpret this as a failure to understand how gender intersects with governance in general and with internet governance in particular. We have all learned from decades of practice that development initiatives which take gender perspectives seriously are more likely to meet their objectives.

In many of the panels, we have heard repeated reference to the success of the Grameen Bank’s telephony and microcredit initiaitve in Bangladesh in providing access to rural communities. What is not being said is that this initiative has targeted women precisely because of the conviction that women are central to achieving development objectives.

We call on the IGF Secretariat and the Advisory Group to take steps:

· to aim for parity in the level of  participation of women in the activities of IGF and future events that will be organised

· to identify and include experts and representatives of women’s constituencies to contribute to agenda-setting of the IGF II  and subsequent activities

Dating back to the WSIS process, a coalition of gender activists has successfully advocated for the inclusion of the gender equality principle and the empowerment of women in the implementation of the action plans by all stakeholders. We are bringing this energy and commitment to the internet governance debates and are strengthening the coalition for this purpose. We invite men and women whose interest it is to ensure that women are not marginalised in this process.
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